### **Salve Regina University** Digital Commons @ Salve Regina

newsbulletin

**Archives and Special Collections** 

4-23-1987

## Newsbulletin vol. 17, no. 15

Salve Regina College

Follow this and additional works at: http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin



Part of the Education Commons

#### Recommended Citation

Salve Regina College, "Newsbulletin vol. 17, no. 15" (1987). newsbulletin. 389. http://digitalcommons.salve.edu/newsbulletin/389

This News Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. It has been accepted for inclusion in newsbulletin by an authorized administrator of Digital Commons @ Salve Regina. For more information, please contact digitalcommons@salve.edu.

# NEWSBULLETIN

Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208

Vol. 17 No. 18 0CT 27 1987

April 23, 1987

#### CONFERENCE ON ETHICS IN AMERICAN LIFE

On Saturday, May 9, the Newport Institute will present a conference at Salve Regina on the topic: "The Decline of Ethics in American Life: How Can We Reverse It?"

Offering their views on this timely and important topic will be Ms. Arlene Violet, former Rhode Island Attorney General, and Fr. Francis X. Winters, S.J., of Georgetown University's School of Foreign Service. In addition, Mr. John S. R. Shad, Chairman. of the Securities and Exchange Commission, has been invited. Given the speakers, and the topic, an exciting day is anticipated.

The conference will be held in the O'Hare Auditorium from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and is open to the entire College community as well as the general public. Admission is free for students, faculty and staff. Lunch, in Miley, will cost \$5.00. For further information, contact Dr. Heath Twichell at extension 249.

MCKILLOP GALLERY TO FEATURE SECOND OF SENIOR THESIS EXHIBITION SERIES

The McKillcp Gallery will feature the second of three Senior Thesis Exhibitions from Wednesday, April 22 through Thursday, April 30. Photography will be featured with work by senior art majors Christine Dinely of Trumbull, Conn., Kelly Doern of Greenwich, Conn., Catherine McIntyre of Madison, Conn., and Wendy Roberts of Foxboro, Mass. The gallery hours are Monday through Thursday, 11:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and Sunday, 2:00 to 4:00 p.m.

#### ANNOUNCEMENTS

#### R.I.A.A.O. SPRING TOUR

The Admissions Office will be hosting a luncheon for 40 high school guidance counselors from the six New England states, New York and New Jersey on Tuesday, April 28. The luncheon will include a viewing of the College slide presentation and a campus tour.

The Rhode Island Association of Admissions Officers is sponsoring a counselor tour of the Rhode Island colleges from Sunday, April 26 through Wednesday, April 29 and has invited Salve Regina College to participate in this event. The intention of this program is to familiarize the counselors with the campus and current curriculum so that they in turn advise their respective students of the opportunities at Salve Regina College.

\* \* \*

#### SPRING WEEKEND CONCERT

The Salve Regina College Chorus and the Dukesmen of Yale will combine talents on Friday evening, April 24, to perform traditional college and spiritual songs.

The Salve Chorus consists of the Madrigal Chorus and the College Chorus. The Dukesmen, directed by Nicholas Crowley, have recently completed their European Spring Tour. Tom Tarasovic, Salve Chorus representative and Crowley are childhood friends and are proud to present to the public a celebration of songs.

The concert begins at 8:00 p.m. Admission is \$2 and seating is limited. Tickets are available at Cecilia Hall. For further information, call 401-847-6650, extension 444.

\* \* \*

#### COMMENCEMENT DINNER AND BALL

Invitations for the Class of '87 Commencement Dinner and Ball have been mailed to all seniors, their parents, full-time faculty and administrators. The schedule for Friday, May 15th, is as follows:

6:00 p.m. Reception - Officers' Club, NETC 7:00 p.m. Dinner - Officers' Club 9:00 p.m. - 1:00 p.m. Ball - Ochre Court

Seniors who did not receive an invitation or faculty/staff who would like to receive an invitation may contact College Activities at extension 480. RSVP deadline is May 1.

#### ANNOUNCEMENTS

#### COLLEGE TO CAREER - A VOYAGE

The 1987 Senior Class is invited to attend a Career Information Exchange with local alumni on Tuesday, April 28, 1987, at Wakehurst Center, at 7:30 p.m. Ask questions about "life after graduation" (or grad school), receive answers from alumni. A drawing for gift certificates from local restaurants, and specialty shops will be held. Alumni and graduates are eligible for drawing.

\* \* \*

#### ON-CAMPUS RECRUITMENT DAYS

The following businesses/organizations have agreed to be on campus on the dates and times indicated at O'Hare lobby:

April 22	10:00	a.m2:00	p.m.	U.S. Navy Officers Program
April 23	9:00	a.m5:00	p.m.	Metropolitan Insurance
April 23	9:00	a.mopen		Douglas Drugs
April 23	10:00	a.m2:00	p.m.	First Investment Corp.
April 24	9:00	a.m5:00	p.m.	Social Security Dept.
April 28	1:00	p.m2:00	p.m.	Dept. of Corrections
April 29	8:30	a.m5:00	p.m.	Brooks Drugs
April 30	9:00	a.m5:00	p.m.	CVS Pharmacy
May 4	9:00	a.m6:00	p.m.	Commercial & Industrial
				Security Services Inc.

Additional organizations which will accept resumes are The Providence Marriott/Interstate Hotel, Arkwright Corporation/Computer Graphics, Gregg's Restaurant, Raytheon Corporation, Arthur Anderson and Arthur Young Inc.

Hospitals interested in talking with Salve students are Fogarty Hospital, Rhode Island Hospital, Newport Hospital, Butler Hospital and Hopkins Health Center. Stop by Wakehurst Center or call extension 495 for complete details.

\* \* \*

#### STUDENT NEWS

#### INTERNATIONAL STUDENT OPEN HOUSE

The International Students Organization cordially invites you to their second annual Spring Open House to be held in the Wakehurst Center on Friday, April 24th at 2:00 p.m. Students from seven countries will participate in this event at which they will share native foods and customs, cultural exhibits and music, and so much more.

#### STUDENT NEWS (continued)



#### SALVE STUDENT WINS ESSAY AWARD

Regina C. Graziani, a junior politics major, was the recent recipient of the Dr. Moses Leo Gitelson Essay Award presented by the Center for the Study of the Presidency. Regina, a resident of Suffield, Conn., placed first among top college and university students from all 50 states and Canada at this year's 18th Annual Student symposium held by the Center in Washington, D.C. Placing ninth in the national essay competition was Newport resident Mark T. Dray, a junior at Salve.

\* \* \*

#### FACULTY NEWS

On March 25th, Mr. Edward Lizotte, Finance Controller of the European Stationery Group of the Dennison Corporation, spoke on the topic "The Benefits of a Foreign Language in the Business World". Mr. Lizotte outlined the numerous career possibilities for those possessing foreign language skills. Approximately eighty Spanish and French students attended the lecture. Mr. Lizotte was the guest of Dr. Katherine Leary, chairperson of the French Department.

On March 26th, the French Culture and Civilization class attended a lecture and tour of The Elms which highlighted French decorative art with special emphasis on Louis XIV and Louis XV furniture. Sr. Eugena Poulin arranged this visit and lecture at the invitation of Mr. Tchirch, Director of Education for the Preservation Society.

Sister Prudence Croke, RSM, Department of Religious Studies, recently gave the following lectures:

"Liturgy and Confirmation" to St. Lucy's Parish, Middletown;
"Personal and Social Demands of the Eucharist" to St. Barnabas
Parish, Portsmouth; "Understanding the New Testament" in the
Lenten Lecture Series for St. Lucy's Parish, Middletown and
"Praying the New Testament" for the Lenten Lecture Series at St.
Lucy's Parish, Middletown.

Sister Prudence Croke will attend the College Theology Society annual convention at Loyola University, Baltimore, Md., May 28-31; Mercy Higher Education Colloquium at Salve Regina College, Newport, R.I., June 5-7; Mercy Association of Scripture Scholars and Theologians (MAST) meeting at Gwynedd Mercy College in Gwynedd, Penn., June 8-10; and the Catholic Theological Society of America annual convention in Philadelphia, Penn., June 11-13.



Dr. Arthur Frankel Professor of Psychology, and Dr. Melvin Snyder, Associate Professor of Psychology at Rutgers University are co-authors of a paper accepted for presentation at the next meeting of the American Psychological Association in New York City. The paper, entitled "Egotism In The Depressed: When Self-Protection Becomes Self-Handicapping" will be presented as part of a four paper symposium on self-defeating behaviors. The symposium is likely to draw attention because of its focus on self-defeating behavior, a term which feminists see as highly controversial because of its conceptual link to masochistic behavior and because of the consideration given by the American Psychological and Psychiatric Associations to its inclusion as a personality disorder in the Revised Diagnostic and Statistical Manual. Lenore Walker of Walker Associates and John Darley of Princeton University will be the symposium's discussants.

\* \* \*

Dr. Alice Graham, Assistant Professor of Special Education, recently had an article published in the Rhode Island Reading Review. The article is entitled "Activities with Predictable Books for the Slow Learner, Learning Disabled or Mentally Handicapped." Last month, Dr. Graham was the guest speaker at the Newport County Catholic Regional Parent-Teacher Association Meeting. Her topic was "Enhancing Parent-Teacher Communication."

\* \* \*

Br. Victor Hickey has been invited by the U.S. Department of Education to direct a two-day, on-site visit of Holy Cross High School in Waterbury, Conn. The report on the visit is a determining factor in the selection of approximately 50 private and 50 public secondary schools in the U.S. by the Department of Education, Washington, D.C.

Br. Victor has also accepted an invitation from the Executive Director of Secondary Schools of the National Catholic Education Association to serve another three years as consultant to the secondary schools in the NCEA in the New England region. He recently attended a meeting of the New England Consultants in Worcester, Mass.

\* \* \*

Dr. Katherine Leary recently attended an all-day workshop at the Middlesex School, Concord, Mass. The sessions were directed by Joseph Scott, chairman of the French Department, and focused on innovative tactics for stimulating conversation in foreign language classes.

#### FACULTY NEWS (continued)

Sister Mary Aquin O'Neill, Chair of the Religious Studies Department, recently attended a meeting of the Roman Catholic/Southern Baptist Scholars' Dialog in New Orleans, Louisiana. Roman Catholic scholars for this Dialog are designated by the National Council of Catholic Bishops and number among them outstanding scholars in the fields of sacred scripture, missiology, and systematic theology. Sister Mary Aquin has been commissioned by the Dialog to write an article on the hermeneutics of sacred art for a projected publication to issue from the nine years of this important Dialog.

\* \* \*

Dr. Victor Lux Tonn, Assistant Professor and Chair of the Economics Department, recently participated in the Rhode Island Economics and Finance Forum held at Bryant College. Dr. Tonn delivered his paper "Diamond and Golden Strategies of Advancement for a General Control Economy."

\* \* \*

John Rok, Dean of Students, and Lynn Sheedy, Assistant Dean of Students, recently attended a workshop on "Student Issues - Legal Impact" at the law offices of Foley, Hoag & Eliot in Boston. Issues considered in the program included students' freedom of expression, risk management, drugs and drug testing, the impact of the new tax laws on scholarships and immigration issues on campus.

\* \* \*

Sister Arlene Woods of the Art Department has been accepted for a juried exhibit entitled "Religious Icons." Her painting "Theophany: Gethsemane" will be on display at Gallery 69A on Hammond St., Worcester, Mass. from April 12 to May 10. Gallery hours are from noon to 5 p.m. Tuesday through Sunday.

\* \* \*

Several members of the College's professional student affairs staff recently attended the spring conference of the College Personnel Association of Rhode Island. The topic of the conference was "Clarifying Responsibilities for Students...Whose Neck is in the Noose?" Attendees from Salve included John Rok, Dean of Students; Lynn Sheedy, Assistant Dean of Students; Ron Atkins, Director of Activities/Wakehurst; Sister Consilii Reynolds, Director of Commuter Services; Linda Cavanagh, Director of Counseling; Dorothy Hillman, Director of Housing; and Sister Hope Hughes, Counselor.

\* \* \*

The last NEWSBULLETIN of this academic year will be published on May 7. News deadline will be Friday, May 1.

